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The  Stokesley 

Pride-in-our-Town Association

www.stokesleypride.org.uk
          



MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 18th APRIL 2011

Attending – Mrs Purnell (Chairman), Eric Lee, Jill Lee, Fred Lee, Michael Scott, Derek Whiting, George Carter, Frank Cuthbert, Alan Weighell, Norma Brown.

Apologies -  Mike and Lovaine Irving

Chairman’s welcome – Mrs Purnell welcomed all present and expressed the sympathy and condolences of all members of SPIOTA to Mrs Helen Noble upon the passing of her Husband.

Matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting.

1. Weedspraying – This is going ahead

2. Litter – The letter sent to the Asst Chief Constable was read out. Mrs Brown asked why no-one is ever fined by the police. It was agreed that PC McFarlane had been most effective in bringing about co-operation from the comprehensive school. Fred Lee had rung the Co-op about the litter behind their premises.  The area manager returned the call and the pallets have been removed but other litter still abounds. It was proposed that a litter pick at the co-op might be arranged.

3. Watering rota – Frank Cuthbert has worked on a provisional rota – he has 11 people at the moment, but one or two more possible. Eric Lee proposed that teams of 3 be on 3 times a week – possible 4, instead of every night. Possibly this would effect a more thorough watering. Sun. Tues. Wed and Friday were suggested. Eric will remind the various people in the town who are responsible for specific tubs.

4. The annual COFFE MORNING will take place on August 19th in the Town Hall.

5. Summer Planting – The schedule for this is 26th May – empty the tubs – 2nd June top up with fresh compost – 9th June prepare trays of plants at Rainbow – June 11th PLANTING DAY.

Thursday Work – Continue dead heading – Tidy War Memorial Site – trim grass on Stokesley Motors roundabout.

A.O.B. Wilf Turnbull wishes to resign from the River Leven Group – volunteers are sought for the secretary’s position. It was suggested that we write to the R. Leven group offering our help when they attack the problem of the Himalayan balsam which we understand is their intention.

Fred Lee expressed thanks to Derek Whiting for his continued work on keeping our profile high with the press. George Carter expressed appreciation for the display mounted in the foyer on the occasion of the meeting of all the local Parish Councillors. Mrs Caroline Seymour had written a letter of appreciation.

